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The earliest version of this paper written and presented in 2001 and was dedicated to Wesley 
Salmon, who had earlier that year died tragically in an automobile accident. The present 
paper, in which important references to Salmon remain, is considerably modified from earlier 
versions. 

Although philosophers and others speak often of inference, there seems to be no standard 
meaning for this term. This paper begins by presenting a thin general account of logical 
inference, noting that there are at least three importantly different conceptions—a matter to 
which little heed has been paid—which are here labeled the epistemological, psychological and 
methodological conceptions.  

Inference has typically been classified as being either deductive or inductive—although Karl 
Popper and his followers, following Hume, have denied that induction is, properly speaking, a 
form of logical inference (although it might be described as "inference" in a reconstured 
sense). It is instructive to reflect upon how the differences between deductive and inductive 
inference have been explained by those who believe in the logical propriety of both forms.  

In this paper, two such explanatory accounts—different, but strongly similar—are considered: 
one by Wesley Salmon and the other by Stephen Barker. These writers, unlike Popper, have 
followed Francis Bacon and John Stuart Mill in considering inductive inference not only to be a 
genuine form of logical inference but a form fundamental to science. It is therefore strange 
that the accounts of the differences given by Salmon and Barker, although meant to be 
elementary, are hard to make sense of.  

The difficulty is traced to the disbelief of both writers in the possibility of giving a formal 
account of non-deductive logical relations, in particular, that relation which may be called 
“non-deductive (or even inductive) implication”. This stands in the way of articulating the 
methodological conception of inductive inference, but it is argued here that no good reason 
has been given for thinking that non-deductive logical relations cannot be seen as deriving 
from the relative forms of sentences or propositions. 

In the final part of the paper an attempt is made to link non-deductive relations with 
propositional form and to explicate the methodological conception of inference. 


